LEGAL NOTICE
SUBMITTAL OF PRELIMINARY DESIGN PLANS BY CANYON COUNTY FOR
PICKLES BUTTE SANITARY LANDFILL LATERAL EXPANSION PROJECT

LEGAL NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that Canyon County has submitted to the Director of
the Idaho Department of Environmental Quality preliminary design plans for a lateral expansion
of the Pickles Butte Sanitary Landfill. This public notice is made pursuant to Idaho Code § 39-
7411(4) and as determined by Idaho Code § 31-819. Idaho Department of Environmental Quality
will review the preliminary design plans to ensure that it meets with all state and federal
regulations.

The plans may be reviewed at the office of the Canyon County Board of Commissioners or online
at https://www.canyoncounty.id.gov/elected-officials/commissioners/legal-notices/. Office hours
are from 8:00 am. to 12:00 p.m. and 1:00 p.m. to 5:00 p.m., Monday through Friday, except
holidays. The public is invited to comment on the Pickles Butte Sanitary Landfill Lateral
Expansion Project preliminary design plan. The 28-day comment period commences with the first
publication of this announcement.

Written comments will be accepted during the public comment period and should be to be directed
to: Boise Regional Office, Idaho Department of Environmental Quality, Attn: Beth Bahem, 1445
N. Orchard Street, Boise, ID 83706.
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